TOWN OF BREMEN SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES VIA ZOOM AND IN-PERSON June 18, 2025, at 2:00 p.m.

Selectmen present:

Steve Page, John "Boe" Marsh and Wendy Pieh

Town Representatives:

Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk, Keena Cates, Dept. Town Clerk,

Ann Nesslage and Susan Davis, BCC

Public present:

Cheryl and Tony Ferrara, Deb Elliott and Christina Wallace LCN.

The meeting was called to order at 2:04 pm by Chair Pieh.

On a motion duly made by Selectman Page and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of Selectmen voted 3-0 to approve the State of Maine salt bid price of \$74.99 per ton.

Ann Nesslage, BCC, Naomi Martin and Susan Davis have an invasive display in the hall of the Town Center. The mowing of the field has not been done; thus, Steve will meet with the mowing contractor along with Naomi and Tom Papell to go over the area again. June 26th will be work day, an email will be sent out for a reminder.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of Selectmen voted 3-0 to approve the minutes of June 5, 2025.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of Selectmen voted 3-0 to approve the warrant of June 20, 2025.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Marsh, the Board of Selectmen voted 3-0 to approve the Secondary Education warrant of June 13, 2025.

Selectman Marsh thanked Selectman Page for all his work over the years and wanted him to know how much his work has been appreciated and that he will be missed.

On a motion duly made by Chair Pieh and seconded by Selectman Page, the board voted to adjourn at 2:17 pm.

Melanie Pendleton, Town Clerk	
	BREMEN BOARD OF SELECTMEN
	uerie
	Wendy Pieh, Chair
	SBNE
	John Malsh
	Stephen Page